WEST HILLS ART LEAGUE

Minutes for Meeting of October 20, 2016
Cindy Gilberti Presiding

Minutes for our 9/15 meeting, having been posted on line, were accepted with the proviso that anyone with corrections or additions should feel free to submit them.
Audra Zampogna submitted her current Treasurer’s report which shows a current balance of $5,965.92.  The report was approved.  
Programs:  Next month’s demonstration will feature Kim McAninch and palette knife painting.  Vice President Starr Hull repeated her call for suggestions for future programs and artists.  Cindy echoed this and asked for ideas also for summer workshops and our 50th Anniversary celebration.
New Logo – Submissions for a new WHAL logo have been posted on the league’s website.  Members are asked to sign in and make a choice.  Amy Short hopes to announce a winner at the November meeting.
Rack and Business Cards.  Cindy passed out materials she had made to promote WHAl.  Rack cards are made for public racks advertising area activities and events.  Smaller cards are intended for handing out to anyone interested in knowing more about the league – and as a handy reminder about the time and place of our meetings.  
December Holiday Sale Event:  Cindy estimates that with less room for WHAL at this December 3 event, we would have room for maybe eight artists.  Three have signed up, and a show of hands indicated that we will have no trouble filling the rest of the space.  Cindy suggested that small items selling for $25 or less sell best, although she sold three pictures last year.  She will bring racks for hanging sale items.  There will be tables, but it was suggested that participants bring tablecloths and maybe even have small tables – e.g. card tables – in their cars in case there was room and need.
Coraopolis Light Up Night – This event is happening on the same day as the Robin Hill Holiday event above – December 3 – at 3:00 to 7:00 p.m.  WHAL has been offered the back of the same renovated building we used earlier this year.  The front will feature the grand opening of a new coffee shop – Anchor & Anvil – but glass partitions will enable customers to see, and encourage them to view, our display in back.  There are no restrictions on hanging and no commissions. 

For those who want to participate in both the Robin Hill and Coraopolis events, it was suggested that they plan to move from Robin Hill to the Coraopolis venue at 3:00 p.m.  An informal show of hands indicated that many of those attending hoped to participate at least in the Light Up Night.

Demonstration :  Our guest demonstrator was Matthew Dieterich whose passion and skill is night sky photography.  One of his pictures has been selected for a U.S. Postage stamp.  In addition, his photos have appeared in numerous publications, including Astronomy and Nature Friend, they’ve been selected for sites like NASA Astronomy and EarthSky.org and for the 2016 calendar produced by the International Dark Sky Association.  His website is mdieterichphoto.com.  
Matthew, who said his enthusiasm for night sky photography began with a gift of a telescope at age 10, is a graduate geologist.  But he spends as much of his off hours as possible traveling to locations where night skies are at their best and least affected by the lights of civilization.

For the most part, this means National Parks, and he had a number of examples of pictures he had taken in Mt. Rainier National Park.  He says most locations are surprisingly easy to access., and the only wild animal he’s encountered was a black bear that didn’t seem much interested in interacting with him.
He started his hobby by connecting a camera to a telescope, but he has since evolved to where he usually relies on a digital SLR camera only.  He was delighted to discover that the camera picks up color that the human eye alone cannot see.  And he likes to enhance his results – e.g. intensify the color – with Photoshop.  He usually uses a wide-angle lens – often 14mm.
His panoramic pictures actually consist of many separate exposures which he uses software to “stitch” together in one continuous picture.  Individual images may get as much as 15 seconds’ exposure, and a computer controlled tripod moves the camera lens every five minutes to record the multiple images he seeks.
Matt says that his ultimate goal is to increase public awareness of the night sky, the limiting effects of light pollution – and to inspire others to enjoy nature.
Our next meeting will be on Thursday, November 17.
Respectfully submitted

Will White














